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September 29, 2005
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, Metropolitan King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Enclosed for the King County Council’s consideration is a motion endorsing the White Center Community Enhancement Initiative (WCCEI): nearly $15,000,000 of new actions that reflect our accomplishments to date to revitalize the White Center community and provide a foundation for future public and private investment.  These actions will maximize the community-wide benefit of the new Greenbridge Hope VI development, and improve the lives of residents in one of the most unique communities in King County.  

White Center is a community of over 20,000 residents, representing 77 nationalities, and speaking 59 languages.  It is an important gateway for many families to the economic opportunities of this region, but it also deserves to be recognized as a home and destination.  The WCCEI seeks to grow and nurture a mixed-income community in White Center consistent with the precedent that has been established by Greenbridge.  To this end, the WCCEI includes projects directed towards: 

· creating livable neighborhoods where people from across the economic spectrum will choose to live and stay, and 

· connecting residents to the multitude of services and economic opportunities that this region provides, with an emphasis on increasing access to technology.
Government can make a positive difference in people’s lives.  King County’s investment in the infrastructure and people of White Center will lay a firm foundation that will offer greater access to the bounty of economic opportunity that should be the hallmark of every King County community.  I ask for your endorsement of the WCCEI.  White Center is a neighborhood on the rise, but it deserves sustained leadership from King County.  
Sincerely,

Ron Sims
King County Executive
Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Scott White, Chief of Staff




 Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget
